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Caroline Thomas Jacobs, Director 
Wildfire Safety Division 
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
Leslie Palmer, Director  
Safety and Enforcement Division  
California Public Utilities Commission  
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102 

Re: PG&E 2019 and 2020 Wildfire Mitigation Plan Update - Report 

Dear Directors Thomas Jacobs and Palmer: 

PG&E is providing this report on the progress we have made towards addressing the 
missed enhanced inspections of a small percentage of our assets subject to our Wildfire 
Mitigation Plan (WMP), described in our March 4, 2021 letter.   

We have completed all enhanced inspections of Tier 3 substations and the last spans of 
the connected transmission and distribution lines and are on track to complete Tier 2 inspections 
by March 31, as we previously stated in the March 4 letter.  We have also addressed all of the 
highest priority tags resulting from the Tier 3 inspections. 

In addition, we have identified records showing we did perform WMP enhanced 
inspections in 2019 and 2020 on the 5 distribution poles cited in our March 4 letter.  We had not 
validated that the inspections had occurred prior to submitting the letter, as site visits were 
necessary to confirm the records pertained to these 5 poles.  As the locations of these poles are 
not easily assessible, we did not want to delay submission of the letter pending the site visits. 
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Please contact Meredith Allen at (415) 973-2868 or Meredith.Allen@pge.com for any 
questions you may have regarding this notification or would like to further discuss any of these 
issues. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Deborah Powell 
Interim Head of Electric Operations 
 
 

 
cc: Service List in R.18-10-007 (via email) 

Sumeet Singh, Sr. Vice-President and Chief Risk Officer, PG&E 
Meredith Allen, Senior Director, Regulatory Relations, PG&E 

 


